
  
Holtsmere End Infant and Nursery School 

Newsletter 15th May 2020  

Dear Parents,  

Unbelievably it’s Friday again! I hope that you are all safe and well.  

 

After an extremely busy week with lots of Government announcements and hundreds of pages of Government 

documents to read through regarding our extended re-opening. Just as we had finalised a plan new guidance 

emerged at 7pm last night which somewhat scuppered our plans. So, it’s back to the drawing board. 

I aim to let you know our plans for re-opening by the end of today in order for you to make an informed decision 

about whether you wish to send your child back to school in June.  

Thank you so much for the amazing response to our survey regarding your child’s return to school. It has been 

invaluable in terms of planning. Thank you for taking the time. Another one will accompany the wider opening plans! 

 

The latest guidance can be found below  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/preparing-for-the-wider-opening-of-schools-from-1-june/planning-

guide-for-primary-schools 

 

We were fortunate this week to receive a grant of £550 from Edufund to purchase the last remaining resources for 

our Forest School which will definitely be up and running in September.  

 

As always we are here so help so if you have any concerns or questions please do not hesitate to contact me at 

head@holtsmereinfants.herts.sch.uk 

 

Take care and stay safe. 

Mrs Nicola O’Connell 

 

This week’s home learning 

 

Aryan made a fantastic cake and has been practising his times tables 

     
John and Kyle made some fantastic bunting for their VE day celebration. Lovely 
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Taha and his brother also made some fantastic VE day decorations 

 

 
Kara and her family enjoyed a VE Day celebration at home, lovely. 

 

 
Huzaifah completed some fantastic work about his favourite book character and his favourite sport’s person – Mrs 

Silver! 

 

Kara  

 

 

,  
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